
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 83 OF 2015 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/42/08 
 

02 October 2015 
 
 
 

Powerboat Races in Mellieha Bay Between 10 and 17, October 2015  
 
  
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners that further to not 79 of 
2015 regarding Thundercat races at Mellieha Bay, races will now also be held on the 16 of 
October 2015 and not as stated in the Notice to Mariners No 79. 
 
The timings of the race will be between 0900 hours and 1800 hours local time. 
 
Mariners are instructed not to enter the area on the mentioned date and time stated above and 
that they are to give the indicated area a wide berth.  Navigation within area will be restricted 
during the races.  Mariners are to follow instructions given by Valletta VTS (Valletta Port 
Control), Transport Malta Enforcement Officers and support safety vessels in the area. 
 
 
 
Chart Affected: BA 211  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


